
To Whom it May Concern, 

My name is Johnny Pena. I am currently a Physical Education Technician at Washington 
Elementary School in Reedley, CA. In 2022, I had the honor of working with Deisy in the City 
of Reedley’s extended after school program. We also worked together in the summer program 
offered to the students. Deisy was a positive influence among the staff and students. She never 
hesitated to help others. She not only displayed the utmost professionalism, but also had the 
ability to adapt to any changing situation. I am positive Deisy has the ability to conquer any 
endeavor at Evergreen State. If you have any questions, feel free to email me at Pena-
jo@kcusd.com. You can also reach me by phone at (559) 274-2576. 

 

Thank you,  

Johnny Pena 


